Cathlamet Blanche Bradley Public Library



Board of Trustees Meeting

Cathlamet Public Library, 

Thursday, Dec 3, 2015 -12:45 pm 

Minutes
•The meeting was called to order at 12:48 pm by, Jean Burnham. Present were Library Board Trustees: Jean Burnham, Mary Bush (who had to leave early), Jean Beerbower, and Librarian: Carol Blix. Stephanie Leitz came a little later. Trustee Diana Zimmerman was unable to attend.
•Nov. 2015 meeting minutes were moved for approval by Mary, seconded by Jean Beerbower, and approved by all. November vouchers were moved for approval by Jean Beerbower, seconded by Jean Burnham, and approved by all.
•Librarian Carol Blix reported that Nov. circ stats were 633 down from 774 in October. The 2016 Library budget approved. Jean Beerbower found more gently used computer chairs for us! Carol thinks she could order a new circ desk computer tower and monitor with tech budget that is left if there is a budget extension for 2015 to spend $3000 from the county. A new computer tower for Carol’s office and WiFi router just need to be installed. Carol will order the parcel mailbox after the first of the year. The state of Washington Library will be sending an “egg-bot” that can be programmed to draw designs on spherical objects sometime next year, and a Makey-Makey lab in January. We need to start a furniture and tech inventory, and to rewrite the volunteer handbook. Spine labels on junior picture books and junior nonfiction still need to be reprinted for clarity. Weeding will begin as soon as picture books and children’s fiction books are marked with AR reading levels. Materials location signs will be reprinted after weeding and shelf shifting has been completed.
Old Business:

•    A plaque to honor library volunteers is waiting on Diana. The library will supply the frame. 

· The wooden library sign to go in front of the library is being made by Bob Jungers. Cheryl Kinston at the community center would like to coordinate sign making. Cheryl talked with Maureen Zacher-Bochius from the Foundation.

· Library needs were discussed: a parcel mailbox, replacement circ. desk computer tower and monitor, a printer/copier/scanner/fax, a wireless barcode reader, more computer tethers, a patron counter, and possibly other furniture (matching patron chairs for the tables). The 2016 library budget passed its second reading.
· The Foundation will let us order patron chairs through them. They are also willing to help us with buying more brand new (& pre-order) adult fiction, purchase library cards to give to children and youth, funding a game night for teens, and to purchase the people counter and copier.

· The 2016 Library Budget passed its second reading.
New Business:  

· How to handle the $3,000 from the county. After some discussion about the importance of spending as much of 2015 funds in 2015 as possible,  Stephanie moved to use the $3000 from the county on capital expenditures (new tech) in 2016, but to get a tech plan in place first. Jean Beerbower seconded and the motion was approved. Carol will ask LCC about getting wireless cards for their computers we have on loan.
· We are asking for more ID from new library patrons, to combat losses. Carol should write up an official policy draft on this.
· Upcoming holiday closures would be Christmas Eve Day, Christmas, New Year’s Eve Day, and New Year’s Day. Would we want to be closed Saturday, Dec 26th, too? Carol will ask volunteers.
· Stephanie asked Carol to research and present to the board Library mission and strategic  

planning goals, tech plan, and a community survey drafts next month. We might plan to look at     

one or two policies at each meeting in the future. 
· The next meeting date will be Thursday, January 7th, 12:45pm, at the library. 
 Adjournment at 1:57 pm.
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